
People  not  slowing  down  on
sending gifts
By Kathryn Reed

Little packages, big packages, light ones, heavy ones, cards
in colorful envelopes â€“ you see it all this time of year at
the post office.

Toni Passot, postmaster in South Lake Tahoe, said Dec. 14 was
the busiest day of the holiday season, with next Monday likely
to be the second busiest.

Lines  at  post
offices  are
normal  this
time  of  year.
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Normally one semi-truck takes mail from the South Shore each
night to the regional center in Reno. On Monday, the letters
and packages heading to destinations near and far filled two
semis.

Cristina Martin of South Lake Tahoe was standing in a line
about 10 people deep on Tuesday afternoon waiting to send
items to her mom in Los Angeles and sister in Arizona.

â€œEvery year I mail packages the week before Christmas,â€�
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Martin said.

A woman in front of her mailed off a half dozen boxes that all
looked like it might be Seeâ€™s Candies inside. But the woman
sending them wouldnâ€™t reveal what was inside.

Some people needed the front door opened for them because the
boxes they were carrying were so cumbersome.

Passot said the amount of mail being sent is about what it was
last  year.  She  said  it  didnâ€™t  appear  the  economy  was
affecting the volume of packages and letters being sent.

Just like last year, the post office is not having extended
holiday hours.

To reach the recipient by Christmas Day, itâ€™s suggested all
priority mail be sent by Dec. 21. Letters should go out the
same day or Dec. 22 depending on the destination.

Research is still being conducted to know if the Bijou post
office in South Tahoe will be open this time next year. The
U.S. Postal Service is researching the possibility of closing
offices  throughout  the  country  as  a  means  to  save  money.
Locally, a decision could come at the end of January.


